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T
he MEC for Co-operative Governance, Human Settlements and and  progress of 2023/24 projects that have rolled over to 2024/25 financial 

Traditional Affairs (CoGHSTA), Mr Basikopo Makamu  met with year. 

officials from Integrated Sustainable Human Settlements (ISHS) MEC Makamu highlighted the importance of being proactive as a 

sub-department at Bolivia Lodge in Polokwane on 08 July 2024. Department.”It is best to meet  and exceed our project targets in the first 

The aim of the meeting was to update the MEC on the branch's expenditure quarter because if we fail to do so it will be a reccuring pattern for the rest of 

pattern and program progress which should be at 25% in the first quarter of the year and millions will be taken back to Treasury,” He advised.  

the 2024/25 financial fear. The meeting further engaged on the challenges 

MEC MAKAMU UPDATED ON ISHS SUB-DEPARTMENTAL 
PROJECTS FOR 2024/25 FINANCIAL YEAR.

CoGHSTA MEC, Mr Basikopo Makamu giving inputs during the meeting he had with ISHS Branch 

on the progress of their projects and expenditure. 

ISHS Deputy Director-General, Ms. Ivy Makamu gave an overview of the branch's projects and 

expenditure.

ISHS Branch officials in attendance MEC Makamu and the HoD for CoGHSTA, Dr Modjadji Malahlela during the ISHS Branch meeting.
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